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REREGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, MARCH 27, 2018 AT 5:30 P.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairwoman Sharonda Williams, Commissioner Al Herrera, Commissioner Flozell Daniels, Commissioner Ashleigh Gardere, Commissioner Earline Roth, Commissioner Walter Tillery and Commissioner Sharon Wegner 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
FEBRUARY 27, 2018 
Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to approve the minutes of February 27, 2018.  Verbal Motion 18-016 was approved unanimously.
RTA CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT

Chairwoman Williams reported that the Transdev contract was expiring in 2019 and David Bragdon, Executive Director, Transit Center gave a report on how they can assist the RTA with procuring a new Transit Management Team if necessary.

The report that David Bragdon, Executive Director, Transit Center presented to the Board can be found in the Board Meeting File Folder.


In response to Commissioner Roth, David Bragdon stated that Chairwoman Williams invited him to the Board Meeting.

Commissioner Daniels stated that the Transit Center could help with the procurement of a Transit Management Team.


Chairwoman Williams, Commissioner Roth and Commissioner Wegner thanked David Bragdon for coming and giving this report to the Board of Commissioners


Chairwoman Williams reported that under New Business she was going to present the Memorandum of Understanding between the RTA and Transdev for GoMobile 2.0.
RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT
No Report.
JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT:


No Report
EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT

Justin Augustine reported that Operator Lamont Williams showed an act of bravery on March 7, 2018 when he witnessed a vehicle going off the interstate, hitting a tree and catching on fire; he got the fire extinguisher off his bus to help put out the burning car.

Justin Augustine reported that staff and some of the Board Members were able to meet with the Congressional Delegation. 


Chris Johnsen reported that the was with Jones Walker and he represents the RTA in Washington, DC.

Chris Johnsen reported that staff met with Senator Kennedy, Congressman Scalise, Congressman Graves and Congressman Richmond and today they spoke with Senator Cassidy on the phone and focused on the RTA’s Four Top Federal Agenda Items: the New Orleans East Transit Center, the Downtown Transfer Terminal, the two pending grants for the Replacement of Buses and the Refurbishment and Renovation of the Algiers Ferry Terminal. He stated that the delegation was fully supportive of the RTA’s Agenda and Senator Cassidy stated that the RTA was the “crown jewel of the transit authorities in the State of Louisiana” and he said that other transit authorities could learn a lot from RTA 


Chris Johnsen reported that Congressman Richmond was going to write two letters on behalf of the RTA to support the two pending grant applications; one letter was to the Secretary of Transportation Elaine Chao and the other letter was to Acting Federal Transit Administrator K. Jane Williams.

Chris Johnsen reported that Congress passed the FY 2018 Spending Bill and it included funding for the FTA and the FTA Budget was a very robust budget with $13.5 Billion in funding and $2.6 Billion was for the Capital Investment Grant Program which was a $200 Million increase from last year and $1.1 Billion was for buses and bus facilities,  an increase of $300 Million, and $3 Billion was provided for the State of Good Repair which was an increase of $400 Million and the funding for the TIGER Program was tripled to $1.5 Billion. 

Chris Johnsen reported that he and his team would work very diligently with the Delegation, FTA and DOT to get the money that the RTA needs.

Justin Augustine reported that the Delegation was invited to New Orleans to visit the project sites and also to come and ride the system.  

Justin Augustine reported that each member of the Delegation received a copy of Strategic Mobility Plan and was supportive of the plan.


Justin Augustine reported that he invited K. Jane Williams to come to New Orleans and she and her staffers want to come and see what the RTA has established in these past years.


Justin Augustine reported that the FTA Quarterly Review would take place in Fort Worth, Texas on April 11, 2018 to discuss RTA’s federal projects and he said that this year the RTA would have a Triennial Review. 

Lisa Daniels, PFM, reported that the RTA and PFM have met every week since January to discuss all 129 items associated with the Strategic Mobility Plan and there has been very good conversation regarding each item.


Lisa Daniels, PFM reported that some of the costs are known and some of the variables need to be identified and the next step was to put all the information together, along with the Capital and Operations Budget, into a single system to view to identify the gaps in cost for funding and look at project specifics.

Lisa Daniels reported that this would allow staff to do a lot of “What If Analysis” with this model/platform and allow staff to see what the consensus would be for certain plans.


Lisa Daniels reported that this model/platform would look at the RTA’s rating, the key performances indicators would be set along the way, the debt covenants to the bond holders and the reporting of the outcomes.

Justin Augustine reported that RTA’s routes need  to connect with housing and employment opportunities and staff wants to get this right the first time and the RTA was listening to the riding public and wants to be fiscally responsible by bringing to the Board financial recommendations on how to implement the respective action plans and how to attract new revenue sources o the authority because the consultants stated that the RTA’s Operating Budget needed to increase by $230 Million and he stated that he felt that this number was  very low. 
COMPREHENSIVE OPERATIONAL ANALYSIS 


Adelee Le Grand reported on the following:

From SMP to COA
· Service
· Vehicles and Infrastructure
· Customer Service and Communication
· Land Use and Parking
· Funding and Partnerships
· Regional Coordination
           SMP


                 COA
	· Visionary
	· Actuality

	· Long-range
	· Immediate

	· Future funding
	· Current Funding

	· High level system review 
	· Systemwide survey


COA Purpose Is to Improve

	EFFECTIVENESS
	EFFICIENCY
	QUALITY
	COMPETITIVENESS

	Travel Markets
Optimize Service
	Ridership and Revenue
Performance Measures
	On-Time Performance
Frequency
	Travel times and speed
Route design


COA Process

	Stakeholder

Input
	Initial Service Recommendations
	Evaluation and Prioritization

	Existing Data

Analysis
	Transit Market

Analysis
	Final Service Recommendations

	New Data

Collection
	Data Analysis and Evaluation
	Phasing and Implementation Plan 


Implementing The COA

	Phase 1
Immediate

Service Changes
	Phase 2
Regional Policies
	Phase 3
Complete System Redesign
	Phase 4
Major Service Expansions 



Adelee Le Grand reported that the scope was being finalized and staff was working with the Regional Planning Commission (RPC) and the RTA wanted the COA to be a regional project and the RPC was going to identify funding sources to help move the project forward so the project could be completed by September 2018.

Adelee Le Grand reported that the RPC would take the lead on this project because it would be a regional effort and the RTA would be partnering with the RPC in developing the Scope.


In response to Chairwoman Williams, Justin Augustine reported that the RPC would be putting up $350,000 for the COA.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Justin Augustine reported that the Board has authorized staff to draft the Scope of Services. 

In response to Commissioner Roth, Justin Augustine reported that St. Tammany Parish does not have a true transportation system to be included in the scope.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Justin Augustine reported that he does a call once a month with the Baton Rouge, Lafayette and Shreveport Transit Authorities.


In response to Commissioner Daniels, Justin Augustine reported that staff would give monthly updates to the Board regarding the COA. 

Candice Marti reported on the following:
Better Overall Ticketing Experience 
All ticket types, plus ability to store tickets until you are ready to use!
· Purchase every type of RTA Pass and Fare on the app, for bus, streetcar and ferry
· Store single-ride fares and passes in the app, and activate them whenever rider chooses
· All Passes/Fares purchased in the app will be valid for use up to 12 months       
· Use multiple individual tickets and passes at once
· A convenience fee is no longer applied to an in app purchase
· Ability to use visual verification and scanners to use tickets
Many NEW Key Features
All rider tools in one place – stops and routes nearby, plus maps and schedules and real time arrival information!
· Riders see the stops and routes nearest to them anywhere in the service area
· See when the next 3 buses/streetcars are scheduled to arrive in real time and see where the buses/streetcars are on the map
· View every route map and schedule within the app
· Quickly see if a route has a delay or detour 
· Mark favorite routes in the app and they will appear first when nearby
· Plan any trip using the RTA Trip Planner 
· Sign up for custom alerts with MyAccount
· Track your bus or streetcar directly on the map
· See the next arrival times
· View the real-time screen by clicking on the route via the maps icon, schedules icon, or nearby routes on the home screen
· GoMobile is now connected with New Orleans Blue Bikes 
· Riders can see the nearest Blue Bike locations and the number of bikes available. The racks and available bikes are shown in blue
· The single bike indicators are actual bike locations. Riders can leave bikes anywhere for pickup 
· Riders will now have to scan their mobile tickets upon boarding using the QR code provided within the app 
· To scan the QR code, a rider will simply have to tilt their screen under the scanner in order for the QR code to be read  
· Each vehicle (bus, streetcar) is outfitted with one or two scanners 
· Ferry deck hands will have hand-held scanners
· The scanner allows riders using mobile tickets to scan their ticket upon boarding 
· Beta Testing – Spring 2018
· Over 100 internal and over 50 external beta testers will be testing the new app and the multi-format readers
· External accessibility testing
· We will analyze feedback via bi-weekly reports and make app improvements 
· Our goal is to create the best possible app experience for customers prior to public launch
· Demo video (live and animated)
· A video that walks riders through app and scanner usage
· Uploaded to website and social media/ YouTube
· FAQs for web and mobile
· Updated mobile tutorial
· Visual usage guides/posters
· Brochure with step-by-step instructions

In response to Commissioner Roth, Candice Marti reported that the GoMobile 2.0 does not apply to Paratransit.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Justin Augustine reported that Paratransit would be the next mode that staff would focus on.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Justin Augustine reported that staff has had a lot of discussions regarding integrating Paratransit into the GoMobile 2.0.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Steven Neal reported that a platform has to be developed for Paratransit.


Commissioner Herrera stated that regarding GoMobile 2.0, it can actually track the buses as they arrive at the stops and the application was also great for visually impaired passengers.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Candice Marti reported that the Lighthouse of the Blind was part of the beta testing.


In response to Commissioner Daniels, Candice Marti reported that if a vehicle gets stuck in traffic, the bus and streetcar will not move on the application but a service alert would pop up to notify the passengers. 

In response to Commissioner Daniels, Justin Augustine reported that staff needs to explore technology failures.


In response to Commissioner Herrera, Justin Augustine reported that the RTA was enhancing the current system with more options.


Candice Marti reported that the riders can still call into the Rideline to see when the bus will arrive at the bus stops.


In response to Commissioner Gardere, Candice Marti reported that if anything happens with the buses and/or streetcars, the Ride Line can still track the buses and alert the dispatcher.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Commissioner Daniels reported that the broken buses and/or streetcars, would show up on the applications as a Service Alert.


Justin Augustine reported that the CAD/AVL system was also being implemented at the same time as GoMobile 2.0 and staff wanted to incorporate the DOTD Traffic Alerts into the whole system.

Justin Augustine reported that staff received a copy of the draft report from Cambridge Systems Economic Impact Study that stated that the Economic Impact of Transit to the City of New Orleans was $165 Million annually and, once the final report is complete, it would be distributed to the Board.


Justin Augustine reported that the he has given to the Board a copy of the State Legislative Bill Status Report. 

Justin Augustine reported that the Four Seasons would start construction on the Riverfront and it will impact the Riverfront Streetcar from Canal to Julia Streets and he has asked them to make a presentation at the April Board Meeting.


Justin Augustine reported that the Tricentennial was taking place during the month of April and a news story would be done on the St Charles Streetcar Line. 


Justin Augustine reported that staff was working with 3 vendors to have Electric Buses for demonstrations for the community.


Justin Augustine stated that it has not yet been worked out with the City of New Orleans to give out violations regarding the streetcars.

Justin Augustine stated that the Wayfair Agreement has been signed and the necessary changes that Commissioner Daniels wanted were reflected on the documentation.

Justin Augustine reported that staff has implemented the new check form for all checks being signed by the Chairwoman.


Justin Augustine reported that staff met with Commissioner Waiters regarding the Bus Program.


Justin Augustine reported that staff has implemented the process of putting Board Items onto the RTA website.
FINANCE COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Commissioner Herrera reported that the Finance Committee did not meet during the month of March due to the APTA Legislative Conference in Washington, D.C.

Commissioner Herrera reported that he met with the Louisianan Delegation in Washington, DC to discuss funding for the Regional Transit Authority.


Commissioner Herrera reported that overall, the Financial Statements were close to budget.
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS – FEBRUARY 

Ronald Baptiste reported that during the month of February Passenger Fare Revenue was below budget due to the scaffolds that took out the catenary system and Entergy was also doing work on the catenary.

Ronald Baptiste reported that regarding the Operating Revenue Line Item, staff spent less than what was expected.


Ronald Baptiste reported that the TMSEL Legacy Cost Line Item was on target.
Ronald Baptiste reported that the Maritime Operations Line Item was zero net cost to the RTA and all the expenditures that were not covered, such as passenger fares, were paid out of the State Funds that were allocated to ferry operations. 
Ronald Baptiste reported that regarding the Governmental Operating Assistance Line Item, an adjustment was made during the month for some prior items.

Ronald Baptiste reported that Governmental Non-Operating Revenue Expenses were at budget.
Ronald Baptiste reported that regarding the Debt Services and Principal Income Line Item, interest income was made on the dollars that remain in the bond fund and this account was $373,000 better than what was budgeted


Commissioner Herrera reported that he was pleased with the public attendance at the evening the meeting.
PROCUREMENT AUTHORIZATIONS: 

TO AWARD:

PROFESSIONAL A&E ON-CALL SERVICES – SMALL BUSINESS – GOTECH ALGIERS PARK & RIDE REVITALIZATION – TASK 1

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for Professional A&E On-Call Services – Small Business – GOTECH Algiers Park & Ride Revitalization Task.


In response to Commissioner Waiters, Justin Augustine reported that everything was included in the budget for operations.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authorize Task Order Proposal for Algiers Park & Ride Revitalization – Engineering Services for Phase I Improvements.  Resolution No. 18 –016 was adopted unanimously.
TO SOLICIT:

SPECIAL TRACKWORK FOR ST. CHARLES STREETCAR LINE’S DOUBLE CROSSOVER AT CLAIBORNE & CARROLLTON, THE RIVERFRONT STREETCAR LINE AND THE NEW CONSTRUCTION BETWEEN THE CANAL AND RIVEFRONT STREETCAR LINES 


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to solicit for Special Trackwork for St. Charles Streetcar Line’s Double Crossover at Claiborne & Carrollton, the Riverfront Streetcar Line and the New Construction Between the Canal and Riverfront Streetcar Lines.

Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to authorization the solicitation for Special Trackwork for St. Charles Streetcar Line’s Double Crossover at Claiborne & Carrollton, the Riverfront Streetcar Line and the New Construction between the Canal and Riverfront Streetcar Lines.  Motion No. 18-017 was approved unanimously.

MISCELLANEOUS PLUMBING REPAIRS FOR CARRLLTON STREETCAR BARN


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to solicit for Miscellaneous Plumbing Repairs for the Carrollton Streetcar Barn.

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to authorize the solicitation for Miscellaneous Plumbing Repairs for the Carrollton Streetcar Barn.  Motion No. 18-018 was approved unanimously.
TO AMEND:

UNLEADED GASOLINE DISPENSING SERVICE
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to amend a contract for Unleaded Gasoline Dispensing Service.

Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to authorize amending the contract with Fuel Track, Inc.  Resolution No.  18-013 was adopted unanimously.

TO SOLICIT AND AWARD

AIR QUALITY CONTROL ASSESSMENT 
DEFERRED

PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT

The report was sent out in advance.
OPERATIONS COMMITTEE CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT
Chairwoman Wegner reported that during this time of the year the City of New Orleans moves into festival mode; the Customer Experience, Marketing, Operations, Planning and Public Information teams are working together to plan for upcoming festivals and events. They are working with the event teams and the City to ensure close coordination for events like this weekend’s St. Patrick’s Day events and parades, the 2018 French Quarter Festival, Jazz Fest, second lines, parades and more.

Chairwoman Wegner reported that at the January board meeting during public comments, Brenda Holmes reported that on a Desire-Louisa bus she experienced an exhaust system that was not operating properly and she spoke on service delivery issues on the 62 Morrison Express.  Staff confirmed during the board meeting that the bus Mrs. Holmes reported was placed out of service and brought into the repair shop, inspected and found to have a loose clamp that was repaired.  The mechanical breakdowns experienced on the 62 Morrison Express that Mrs. Holmes mentioned were discussed during the Board meeting and staff had a follow-up conversation with Mrs. Holmes on those service disruptions.  

Chairwoman Wegner reported that Alex Posorske with RIDE New Orleans brought up many items related to long term planning, including dedicated lanes, offboard fare collections and signalization priorities which are contained in the Strategic Mobility Plan.  All the strategies discussed are tools that can be used to enhance transit and are included in what we as a Board will be examining as we move forward with our system planning and visioning with our riders and staff associated with the Agency’s Strategic Mobility Plan implementation phases. 
LOUISIANA COMPLIANCE QUESTIONNAIRE 

Deslie Isidore stated that as a part of the annual audit the RTA must complete this questionnaire.

Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to approve the Louisiana Compliance Questionnaire.  Resolution No. 18-014 was adopted unanimously.

COMMISSIONER WEGNER LEFT THE MEETING 
NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)
Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to add Memorandum of Understanding between Transdev and RTA for GoMobile 2.0 to the agenda.  Verbal Motion 18-019 was approved unanimously.

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING BETWEEN TRANSDEV AND RTA FOR GOMOBILE 2.0

Chairwoman Williams reported that this Memorandum of Understanding would allow the RTA to use the GoMobile 2.0 Applications and included in this agreement was a stipulation for renegotiation with Transdev if for any reason they were not picked as the company for Transit Management Oversight in 2019.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Chairwoman Williams reported that if Transdev was not picked as the company for Transit Management Oversight, the RTA would have to negotiate the royalty payments for the use of Transdev’s technology. 

In response to Commissioner Daniels, Chairwoman Williams stated that this agreement takes the RTA to the end of the contract with Transdev.


In response to Commissioner Daniels, Chairwoman Williams stated that the RTA would have to come back to the table with Transdev if they were not picked for Transit Management Oversight for continued use of Transdev’s technology.


In response to Commissioner Daniels, Chairwoman Williams stated that if Transdev is no longer the operator for the RTA, the RTA would have to renegotiate the use of their technology with some type of license agreement that would include a royalty payment for the use of the technology that Transdev developed.


Justin Augustine reported that this agreement was just like the other RTA’s agreements that they currently have with other technology platforms. 


Justin Augustine stated that the way this was designed by Transdev, RTA could continue to use the technology platform.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Justin Augustine reported that the RTA owns the data and Transdev can’t keep RTA’s data.

In response to Commissioner Daniels, Justin Augustine reported that he was not sure who would pay for the credit card usage for the GoMobile 2.0.


In response to Commissioner Herrera, Chairwoman Williams reported that she was not sure if Transdev would want to continue to provide the service to the RTA without fees if they were no longer servicing the RTA and that concern should be brought into the procurement process if Transdev was not the successful bidder.

In response to Commissioner Waiters, Justin Augustine reported that some of the money came from the RTA Budget to pay for Masabi, LLC. and the development fee was paid by Transdev.


In response to Commissioner Waiters, Justin Augustine reported that other transit providers may have their own platform and Transdev would be willing to help the RTA in any way possible and would make the necessary tweaks to integrate the software to work with other platforms.


Commissioner Gardere reported that the alternative was to wait 18 months but the riding public was very robust and was waiting for the launch of this application. 

Justin Augustine reported that the RTA has invested $12 Million in the CAD/AVL System to help drive the platform.


Chairwoman Williams reported that paragraph 5 of the MOU states that GoMobile 2.0 would be talked about at today’s Board Meeting and she met with Justin Augustine before the meeting and wanted this to be consistent with the MOU and GoMobile 2.0 was an important piece of technology and she wanted to make sure that the passengers were given new technology.

Sundiata Haley asked that the Board defer this and give the authority to the Chairwoman to enter into the contract but he said that there are several issues that he wanted to discuss with the Board.

In response to Commissioner Daniels, Sundiata Haley reported that this was the first time that he saw these documents.


Commissioner Daniels reported that he does not like to vote on things that General Counsel has not reviewed.


Sundiata Haley reported that he was not asking for the Board to vote against the MOU but to give the Chairwoman the authority to sign the MOU however there are issues that he wanted to discuss with the Board Members individually.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Gardere seconded to authorize the Chairwoman to enter into the Memorandum of Understanding between Transdev and the RTA after review and discussion with the General Counsel.  Verbal Motion 18-020 was approved unanimously.
AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 

Michael Burnside stated that he sent an email to Deslie Isidore regarding the exhaust on the buses and he said that RTA needed to take all the necessary measures to help keep the air clean.

Michael Burnside stated that he saw the same bus at City Hall and the exhaust was different and clearer.
In response to Chairwoman Williams, Deslie Isidore reported that Mr. Burnside’s email was sent to the Maintenance Department and she would also forward the email to Commissioner Wegner.

In respond to Connie Burks, Justin Augustine reported that the ferry would be included in the new technology and the ferry would have portable scanners that would come to the passengers as there would not be hard stands on the ferries and all this would be implemented before the fall of 2018.

In response to Connie Burks, Justin Augustine reported that the Fare Structuring for the ferry was part of the Strategic Mobility Plan.

In response to Connie Burks, Justin Augustine reported that the Coast Guard has control of what happens on the water and the Coast Guard would not allow the aisles of the ferries to be blocked by bikes. 

Chairwoman Williams reported that due to safety issues, the bikes would not be able to stay in the aisles.

Alan Drake stated that out of 35 Transit Cities in the country, 3 cities showed growth in ridership and 32 cities showed shrinkages in ridership and the trend was that people were not using transit. 
Alan Drake stated that New Orleans was doing good with its ridership but could not continue to count on ridership to climb.
Alex Posorske stated that the actual data for the real time should not be connected to the application and that the RTA should make sure that the data is open to give all application developers a chance to make competing products which would make the products better.
In response to Alex Posorske, Justin Augustine reported that the RTA does not have the Financial Modeling Platform.

In response to Chairwoman Williams, Lisa Daniels reported that if the platform issue was ironed out, then staff could see where the source of funding was coming from whether its grants, other sources or alternative finances.
Chairwoman Williams reported that within a month the public would be able to see data of what the cost may be for certain items and because there was a great gap between the cost and what the RTA has, this would take longer and needed ongoing discussions.

Alex Posorske stated that the RTA should look at Nashville, Tennessee; they have done something similar to the RTA’s Strategic Mobility Plan.

In response to Alex Posorske, Ronald Baptiste reported that staff would make a presentation to the April Finance Committee regarding the financial impact of the Strategic Mobility Plan.

Adelee Le Grand reported that Lisa Daniels was doing an analysis of what all 129 Action Items would cost and then determine the funding needs and where the gaps are in funding and help staff to understand how to prioritize based on the dollars that the RTA has available for the first milestone period for the next five years and, if the RTA has enough funding for the next five years, the RTA needs to prioritize the projects to determine what would be done in the first five years. At the end of that analysis, the RTA can present the community a timeline of what could be done in the short term and what the cost would be and these things will take time.
Adelee Le Grand reported that today the RTA was not ready to present to the public a comprehensive overview of how much it would cost line by line and this was a live process and the Strategic Mobility Plan would be updated on an as needed basis. 

Alex Posorske stated that the public needed to find out what the priorities are and what was going to be spent on the priorities and he asked when the public would find out the timeline.


Chairwoman Williams suggested that Alex Posorske meet with Adelee Le Grand to further discuss these issues.

Alex Posorske stated that the Board needed to make these discussions part of the Finance Committee Meetings and the Board Meetings on a monthly basis.

Valerie Jefferson stated that the Operators had the Quarterly Safety Meeting for the Operators and there was a document that was presented that asked how the administration could improve communications with the Operators. 

EXECUTIVE SESSION (2/3RDS VOT TO CONSIDER)

Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to go into Executive Session at 7:13 p.m. on the matter of:
· DISCUSSION OF CHARACTER, QUALIFICATIONS, EXPERIENCE OF RTA STAFF   
Verbal Motion 18-021 was approved unanimously.
Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to come out of Executive Session at 7:41 p.m.  Verbal Motion No. 18-022 was approved unanimously.

ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Gardere moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of March 27, 2018 at 7:52 p.m.  Verbal Motion No. 18-023 was approved unanimously.
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